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IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

FOR MASSACHUSETTS PKU PATIENTS AND THEIR FAMILIES

***PLEASE READ CAREFULLY AND ACT NOW***

March 2023
Dear Massachusetts PKU and Allied Disorder patients and families:

The New England Connection for PKU and Allied Disorders (NECPAD) has some wonderful news about financial assistance that is available for Massachusetts PKU and Allied Disorder (AD) patients and their families! A Massachusetts Fiscal Year 2023 appropriation in the amount of $50,000 was passed, once again, with the help of Rep. Christine Canavan, a longtime supporter of the PKU/AD community, and now a PKU grandmother!  NECPAD has been charged with the responsibility of disbursing these funds to MA PKU/AD families following a budget that was submitted to and approved by the MA Department of Public Health (DPH).  Please see attached Frequently Asked Questions to learn more about NECPAD and the Canavan Grant. 

The Canavan Grant began in October 2022 and will expire as of June 30, 2023.  NECPAD may only consider requests for reimbursement of purchases and expenses incurred between those dates.  The budget allots funds for the support of MA PKU/AD patients and their families in a broad range of categories.  Patients and family members may request funding in the following categories:    

1. Medical Supplies

a. Scales

b. Low Protein Cookbooks

c. Low Protein Food List

d. Small appliances for use in low protein food preparation

e. Containers, mini fridges or freezers for use in formula or low protein preservation

2. Medical Foods, Formula and Other Prescribed Treatments
a. Low Protein Food (not otherwise covered by insurance)

b. Medically Prescribed Formula (not otherwise covered by insurance)

c. Other Prescribed Treatments (not otherwise covered by insurance)

3. PKU/AD Events

a. Face Forward Program (must be registered and paid for by June 30, 2023)

b. SSYMCA Camp on Cape Cod or other camp (must be registered and paid for by June 30, 2023 but camp can occur after June 30th) 
c. Apple Picking, Kimball Farms, and PKU/AD Conferences
4. Clinic Support/Services (reimbursement for costs associated with clinic appointments)

a. Parking fees

b. Transportation to/from clinic

c. Reimbursement for Deductibles/Co-pays

5. Scholarships for PKU/AD patients in college* level or greater courses *some exceptions may apply
6. OTHER – NECPAD will consider all requests and do our best to fulfill the same on a case by case basis 

Please complete the attached application to apply for funds from the Canavan Grant.  Again, please note that the Canavan Grant is only for PKU and Allied Disorder patients residing in Massachusetts for expenses incurred between October 2022 and June 30, 2023.  Attach receipts and/or supporting documentation where required and submit to NECPAD no later than June 1, 2023 to the following email necpad.org@gmail.com or address:
 


NECPAD
Attn: Canavan Grant

27 Murray Circle
Raynham, MA 02767

*PLEASE NOTE: Late applications accepted but ALL applications are processed on “first come, first served” basis!

Thank you for your attention to this important and time sensitive opportunity.    
All our best,

NECPAD Board of Directors
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